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From the IBC Executive Director
So many new things have happened here at IBC the
past few months that we are excited about.....

We started a temporary CADC (tCADC)
credential in November - this is great news for
CADC applicants who have enough education
hours but not yet enough experience or
supervision hours.
We started our Peer Recovery Specialist
(PRS) credential in December, with the 90-day
grandfathering period in effect from 1/1/16 until
3/30/16 for those who are already certified with
IBC as a MHPSS
We started our own Facebook page (be sure
to go to Facebook and "like us" or click on the
link below).  This will be a great way for you to
receive updated information on a regular
basis!

You can read more about these new credentials in
the articles below.
 
As always, Lynn and Deb are here to assist with any
questions you may have.  Happy New Year!  
 

IBC Announces the Temporary CADC (tCADC) Credential

http://visitor.constantcontact.com/email.jsp?m=1101873967625


In response to concerns IBC has been hearing from the field concerning the difficulty
of finding fully certified professionals, we developed the Temporary CADC (tCADC)
credential for Iowa professionals who have enough education hours to meet CADC or
IADC requirements, but have not yet had enough experience or supervision hours.

Counselors interested in applying for the tCADC can find the application on IBC's
website at www.iowabc.org under "Downloads."  The counselor will need to complete
the tCADC application, have transcripts sent to the IBC office and submit copies of
certificates of completion for applicable trainings.  Once the application is complete,
the applicant will need to pass the exam and will then receive a two-year tCADC
certification.  

Since the tCADC may only be held for two years, either the CADC upgrade
application or IADC upgrade application needs to be completed prior to the expiration
of the tCADC certification.  This upgrade application will need to demonstrate the
required amount of experience and supervision hours.  

More detailed information about the tCADC may be found in the Counselor
Handbook on the IBC website.  

Peer Recovery Specialist Credential & Grandfathering

IBC began offering the Peer Recovery Specialist (PRS) credential this past month! 
This credential is for substance abuse and mental health peers.

The PRS credential is an upgrade from the Mental Health Peer Support Specialist
(MHPSS) credential which IBC offers in that while it requires the same peer training
plus an additional 6 hours in Ethics, it is also reciprocal with other states that offer the
PRS credential (currently 17 states and Canada).

IBC is offering a 90-day grandfathering period which runs from January 1, 2016
through March 30, 2016 for all certified MHPSS's!  This means that a MHPSS can
apply for the PRS credential (application is available on the IBC website) and submit
the completed application along with verification of the additional 6 hours in ethics
and the required fee.  The grandfathering PRS applicant will NOT have to take the
IC&RC computer-based exam so long as their PRS application is completed within
the 90-day grandfathering period.  

AFTER March 30, 2016, all PRS applicants will have to take the exam and pay
increased fees to cover this exam. 
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuFA2XzuDmmahkO4xiCjc18cTksnfuG6ST9rQJWUaKTwh7X04Es0MinEg9v2gzpcVy-39lAWpocNU4fV3jYsLJje_CTvgXPf0tg_z9Ea2nVxhZ43-YphO5Kw=&c=&ch=


Like us on Facebook!!

Yes, IBC now has a Facebook page!  Please go to the link at the bottom of this
newsletter and "LIKE US!"

We'll send out news and information over Facebook to keep you informed in between
newsletters.
 

  

Changes to the Recertification Process

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuFkIvl9QHn7aeDLl76d1VayZirZkN8DJcZ_LgunJjO1zvMgHmvwo9cvhITptf_CjKAXV5tNdPNFdPqwLAoU6phwxBSAUFYW0MukeNpj-QdAtFJLwzTdSe1Z9XiQIL6pyAg==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIR3Ti9DPIG9K8G5ikAWMsvVZzGr0X-etTii6Xe99OQlCmf9DLttPgHO-w7cZDmuLvpVzse0d9oeUjq5V1KJp67TibanW2cSb0Dd6BM8Qi48WoXFIgiRDi0_2GYqZm8eRw==&c=&ch=


Don't forget that recertification applications are available on our website in a fillable
format - simply complete it, save it to your computer and then send as an attachment
in an email to the IBC office.  Payment then needs to be made via check, cash or with
Dwolla.  

While we encourage you to always hang to your original copies of certificates of
completion, you do not need to send copies to us unless we notify you (via
email) that your recertification was chosen for an audit.

Ethics Sanctions

During the past several months, the following have had a substantiated ethics
violation with sanctions placed upon his/her credential by an IBC hearing panel:
 
Danette Damman (CADC) - Permanent Revocation
Michelle Johnson (CADC) - Revocation for 5 years
Jessica Scott-Pierce (IADC) - Permanent Revocation

IC&RC Practice Exams

Practice exams are available for those preparing to become certified as a CADC,
IADC or CCS.  Practice exams were developed in conjunction with IC&RC's testing
company to mimic the exact look and feel of IC&RC's Computer Based Testing (CBT)

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuAuho670BcecJC4D8igT4zrSimuAO6lR8w61lHY7_I8Lmplbew5Di1C-KeUbH3dpCP7OpYsZZOmGbAxJx-q1f21zQYtOTUzanvoS9b5-3G1E3lBUF1_CTo78MV2E62XmdA==&c=&ch=


platform.  Each practice exam has 50 questions which candidates have 60 minutes to
complete.  After completing the practice exam, candidates will receive a score report
identifying their areas of strength and weakness.  The cost of the exam is $49.00 and
is paid directly to IC&RC online. 

For more information, go to www.internationalcredentialing.org; click on "Are You a
Professional," then click the "Exam" tab and "Prep."
     
The next practice exam coming will be for CPS candidates. 

Who and What Is IC&RC?

The Iowa Board of Certification is a proud member of IC&RC (the International
Certification and Reciprocity Consortium).  You may know about IBC's membership
with IC&RC, but do you know what this means for Iowa's certified professionals? 
Through our annual dues to IC&RC, IBC is able to provide testing and reciprocity with
other members of IC&RC; our membership also allows us to collaborate with other
states/countries/jurisdictions on best practices.  

IBC's Executive Director, Debbie Gilbert, was elected four years ago to serve as
Administrator's Representative for IC&RC, which also allows her to serve on IC&RC's
Executive Committee.  The Administrator's Rep serves as a liaison between other
state's/country's executive directors and IC&RC's Executive Committee.  Prior to this
position, Debbie held the position of Marketing Chairperson for 7 years which also
allowed her to serve on IC&RC's Executive Committee.  In this way, she has had a
unique role in advocating for Iowa's certified professionals.  As Administrator's Rep,
Debbie chairs monthly conference call meetings with other board administrators, and
attends two IC&RC meetings each year, many times along with IBC's Board
President.  
    
IC&RC is the global leader in the credentialing of prevention, addiction treatment and
recovery professionals.  Organized in 1981, IC&RC provides standards and
examinations to certification and licensing boards in 25 countries, 47 states and
territories, 5 Native American regions and all branches of the U.S. military.
     
Quality and integrity are the foundation of IC&RC's work.  IC&RC's credentials use the
latest research on evidence-based practices, and they are updated every 5 years and
subjected to an extensive process of peer review. IC&RC examinations are based on
formal Job Analyses, written by subject matter experts, and supported by current
references.  Member boards are audited regularly to ensure compliance with
international standards.

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuCZjHPS-w4wvFzr7to4Mk4-_OU4jE84weZzrfzOGAZiDyqickTvGJiWJsN0lSouz379Upv4IIQOF_wWGP9_7rsBYD2mUzJ29B_HvsNOSW4mRarMPY1Mz7js5J4rhDGdNM9-7AzHtOoUSzUAz4Vp_yoo=&c=&ch=


     
With more than 45,000 professionals in prevention, alcohol and drug counseling,
clinical supervision, criminal justice addictions, and co-occurring disorders, IC&RC
represents up to half of all substance abuse professionals in the U.S.
    
You can learn more about IC&RC at their website at
www.internationalcredentialing.org.  
 

Certification & Ethics Information for your Agency

IBC's Executive Director, Debbie Gilbert, is available to speak to employees at your
agency regarding any of IBC's credentials and to assist them in the certification
process.  It's even possible for contact hour credit to be awarded to attendees, which
in turn can be used for certification/recertification applications.  
     
If you would like to have Debbie come to your agency, please call her at the IBC office
at 515-965-5509 or email her at info@iowabc.org.
 

Need Education Hours?

Did you know that IBC has an area on the web site entitled "Online Ed" where you
can go to find online/distance learning organizations to help you obtain hours for
certification or recertification?   
     
Remember that new applicants may have up to 50% of their education hours in
distance/online education to qualify for certification; current certified professionals are
allowed up to 20 hours of distance/online education for recertification.
      

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuCZjHPS-w4wv7IKzYfeVKImabMWusqjMRmLISJTQFU3wuXr0eh-8V2wFASNN6pRJOY9Vdm0A-k-XHfK0FfTAM4hKQE0O4gHHmzyUZsQ_Bj5OkgUPzTSlsbSXBSsMWxKe3sSNLs7OdR3f&c=&ch=
mailto:info@iowabc.org


IBC appreciates our advertisers - both in the Online Ed site and in our newsletters -
and we encourage you to utilize their services when it comes to finding qualify online
education.
 

       

Contact Us

Has your work or home address or phone number changed?  Did you take a new
job?  Do you have a new email address?  Did your name change?  Please don't
forget to contact the IBC office to let us know your new information for our files and
database!
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuIJJ3OfSsZ6HO1ogIjAFCvXmk997F6cLuf6hPuWZv8P20Nf1UfIlMQHiOl56elj43fe3LA4QTcPc1xIR_8HZ2d_E7dJeYeT-me5WIqpyuFNTkpNuC3CdVWc=&c=&ch=


A BIG Thank You to our Advertisers 

IBC is very appreciative of our advertisers and their willingness to get vital information
to you which assists with your training and professional needs.
     
Please be sure to utilize our advertisers as much as possible when you are looking
for trainings and continuing education hours.  You'll find their information both in our
newsletters and on the "Online Ed" tab of our website.   

Debbie Gilbert, Executive Director
Iowa Board of Certification
  
Phone:                     515-965-5509
Fax:                         515-965-5540
Email:                      info@iowabc.org
Web:                        www.iowabc.org

mailto:info@iowabc.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuPUNkgmgs5uYoh3riwY7CexMrLss8LBPLznON7CWQi0D1OP5y0qCB35fWE19TX24U_TbXiVio7v9si--e_skpkPH5Ec6hiXVZf3pmp70AvK0CRvnIeS3NEs=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001y1ltD-1ldJDzDiVwNHG-Es5HooYJqU2RTJRjSvwn_LiyjeQXwVNZuCpOHMTNi8aLjk4Q_RPyz_4X4OjCDUSp7_ZIg-s2S4_mVpJ-oKra6l1f-lvqPZ01dXu-a2XeaCzwLOOi7UnkSTpl40l2fI5mwlAUMZ1xYfXAS2qt41IW0xiCyVGHbhGWAJUE7P_J7nc1SHAcl27aCGQ=&c=&ch=

